Transport for the North’s

Carbon Shame?
Note to TfN board members from the 
environmental transport organisations (ETOs)*

● With transport emissions now more than 40% of the UK total (DfT) and rising, and with the Committee on Climate Change recommending that instead these need to be reduced by 44% between now and 2030, we believe that there couldn’t be a greater priority for TfN’s Strategic Transport Plan to tackle.
● Yet the opposite is the case. The STP contains no commitment to reduce carbon emissions by a quantified amount. Not only will it not reduce these climate changing emissions, in fact its actual effect will be to increase them, and as a matter of deliberate policy. This has not been disclosed to consultees, and maybe not to you as board members responsible for the strategy.
● TfN’s founding statute requires that the STP ‘must have regard to the social and environmental impacts in connection with the implementation of the proposals contained in the strategy’. We believe it has not complied with this duty in relation to carbon impacts. TfN has not produced an overarching report on how the STP will reduce transport’s emissions, and to a sufficient extent.
● The ETOs have constructively engaged with the TfN process, repeatedly urging that the STP adopt a credible carbon reduction process, and comply with its statutory requirements. These concerns have in practice been ignored. 
● So in advance of your board meeting on Thursday we have written to TfN chair John Cridland, setting out these concerns in detail, and asking that he, and you, accept your responsibilities and intervene now to ensure that the STP is carbon-reducing and lawful before it’s adopted in December. Please ask for a copy of that letter and raise the issue at the Partnership Board’s private session.
● We believe TfN and its board risk incurring major reputational risk by failing to respond to rising transport emissions, in the current context of an increased awareness of climate change and extreme weather events. To avoid this requires action now!

* from members of Northern Campaign for Better Transport, Campaign to Protect Rural England, Friends of the Earth, Railfuture, Zero Carbon Yorkshire, and others ~ To factcheck all this information, go to www.transportnorth.org.uk

